Privacy acknowledgement: *	 I have read and acknowledge how Council will use and disclose my personal information.
Name: *	Liz Aird
Phone number: *	
Email address: *	
Date of Council meeting: *	Monday 27 March 2023
Agenda item title: *	Queen Victoria Market Precinct Renewal Program – Quarterly Report

Please write your submission in the space provided below and submit <u>by no later than 10am on the day of the scheduled meeting</u>. We encourage you to make your submission as early as possible.

Questions

- 1. Why are the majority of F Shed shops still not opened, particularly those between Centreway and Peel St?
- 2. Are the proposed market infrastructure plans which were created before the massive change to Melbourne due to COVID, ie the excessive underground storage, and overkill given the depleted number of fresh food traders in the upper market?
- 3. Testing Grounds: taking up a parking space as yet designated for traders and market customers, is largely a dead space similar to its past location behind the Ballet Centre. What are Council of Melbourne plans for this space?

Do you also wish to attend the Council meeting in person, noting that there is no provision to make verbal submissions at Council meetings? * No

Privacy
acknowledgement:

Name: * Chris Thrum

Phone number: * Email address: *

meeting: *

Tuesday 28 March 2023

Agenda item title: 7.1 Opportunity for international engagement - InnoEx Forum, Hong Kong

Please write your submission in the space provided below and submit <u>by no later than 10am on the day of the scheduled meeting</u>. We encourage you to make your submission as early as possible.

Dear City of Melbourne,

Date of Council

This is a written submission in regards to the Council meeting 28 March, 2023 and in particular Agenda Item 7.1 Opportunity for international engagement – InnoEx Forum, Hong Kong.

Thanks are accorded to the Council International business and management division on this one. They have selected a superb forum for Councillor Philip Let Liu to participate in.

I support the recommendations 9.1 and 9.2 from the management team. Councillor Philip Let Liu should travel to Hong Kong, attend the InnoEx Forum and meet with government and international I&T entrepreneurs and esteemed academics. Councillor Philip Let Liu will bring back to Melbourne invaluable knowledge and will enable academics in Melbourne to bridge the gap to industry.

Melbourne is an international city and it is appropriate for The Lord Mayor and Councillors to travel overseas to important forums such as this one.

A must-see at the InnoEx Forum is the Friday 14 April, 2023 session entitled – Paris Olympic Games 2024 – Becoming a large scale innovation Center for the cities of tomorrow. Gerard Wolf, the President of the Africa Committee of MEDEF International, the French Business Council will be a keynote speaker.

There are many exciting events to attend and we wish Councillor Philip Let Liu a productive and enjoyable time in Hong Kong.

Best regards,

Chris Thrum

Do you also wish No to attend the Council meeting in person, noting that there is no provision to make verbal submissions at

Council meetings?

*

Privacy acknowledgement: *	• I have read and acknowledge how Council will use and disclose my personal information.
Name: *	Jan LACEY
Phone number: *	
Email address: *	
Date of Council meeting: *	Tuesday 28 March 2023
Agenda item title: *	7.2 Renewal of local laws

Please write your submission in the space provided below and submit by no later than 10am on the day of the scheduled meeting. We encourage you to make your submission as early as possible.

Councils have powers under the nuisance provisions of the Public Health and Wellbeing Act 2008 to investigate when a complaint is made about wood smoke, which 'can have an impact on health and quality of life' (EPA Website). Councils can require the property owner or the person causing the nuisance to take all reasonable steps to eliminate it.

However the City of Melbourne does not provide for penalties to apply if reasonable steps are not taken to eliminate the nuisance.

Unfortunately when I made a complaint there were significant delays in responding and finally when winter was behind us an officer offered to visit – but advised that they 'could not do much'. I therefore propose that penalties be attached to this offence to strengthen the powers of council to deal with what is a well recognised health and safety issue.

Do you also wish to attend the Council meeting in person, noting that there is no provision to make verbal submissions at Council meetings? * No